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Office of the President 
April 25, 2006 
 
 
 
Members, Board of Trustees:   
 

ESTATE OF JOHN C. HUBBARD GIFT 
 

Recommendation:  that the Board of Trustees accept gifts totaling $122,010 from the 
estate of John Castleman Hubbard, formerly of Orchard Park, New York, to create and 
endow the John C. Hubbard Memorial Internal Fund in the College of Arts and Sciences 
to benefit the Department of Chemistry and submit these gifts for matching funds from 
Kentucky’s Endowment Match Program.  Council on Postsecondary Education 
guidelines require that the Board of Trustees acknowledge its responsibility for UK’s 
participation in the program and for all university funds.   
 
Background:  John Castleman Hubbard obtained his BS in chemistry from UK in 1944 
and later received his medical degree from the University of Louisville.  He was an 
associate professor of pathology at SUNY Buffalo for more than 30 years.  


